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February 15, 2023 

 

 

Dear Brothers:  

 

Please consider having your parish serve as a site of pilgrimage for the annual Holy Saturday Pilgrimage to the 7 

churches. 

 

The Diocese of Sacramento, in collaboration with Radio Santísimo Sacramento (RSS), is organizing the annual 

Holy Saturday pilgrimage to 7 churches in the Diocese.  This beautiful Holy Week tradition offers the faithful an 

opportunity to embrace the cross of our Lord Jesus Christ.  It will also prepare the faithful’s hearts for the Easter 

Vigil and Easter Sunday. This pilgrimage is an opportunity for thousands of faithful to place their joys and 

sorrows on the cross of Jesus.  

 

This year we will offer a hybrid pilgrimage. For the able-bodied, there will be the traditional 8-mile pilgrimage 

in Sacramento. A map will be provided in advance with the route beginning on Holy Saturday, April 8, 2023, at 

7am at St. Elizabeth Parish and continuing to the Sacramento Food Bank, Immaculate Conception Parish, Sacred 

Heart Parish, St. Francis of Assisi Parish, Cathedral of the Blessed Sacrament, and concluding at the Shrine of 

Guadalupe 

 

For those who cannot walk or who are far from downtown Sacramento, there will be the opportunity participate 

in this pilgrimage driving in their cars to 7 participating parishes in their area (as was done for 3 years due to the 

pandemic). More than 40 parishes ranging from Chico to Vallejo are participating in this version of the 

pilgrimage. RSS will provide crosses to be placed outside each parish.  RSS will assign one ambassador to be 

stationed with each cross and guide the pilgrims as they visit each church.  When the pilgrims arrive at each 

parish, they will pray for a few minutes in front of the cross and place their intentions there. The pilgrims then 

drive to 6 other churches in their area. At 1 pm, each ambassador will carry the crosses from all 40 parishes to 

the Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe.  I will bless the crosses that come from the different parishes at Our Lady 

of Guadalupe Shrine together with everyone who has completed the 8-mile pilgrimage around downtown 

Sacramento.  RSS will broadcast this event from beginning to end.   

 

This beautiful Hispanic tradition was adopted some years ago during the observance of the Year of Faith.  It 

offers the faithful an opportunity to prepare their hearts for the Easter Vigil and Easter Sunday.  This event has 

grown over all these years.  There were over 1,000 participants last time we walked in 2019; we anticipate the 

same or more participants this year.  A Plenary Indulgence will be associated with participation in the 

pilgrimage along with the requisite Confession, Communion, and prayers for the intentions of the Holy Father. 

 

The pilgrimage is conducted bilingually, but primarily in Spanish.  We extend a special invitation to the youth 

and young adults.  

 

 

 

 



RSS ambassadors will bring you posters and flyers with all the information to promote in your parish. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Lorena Albarran, General Manager of RSS, at 

lorenaa@radiosantisimosacramento.com or 916-442-7389.  Thank you for your fraternal cooperation with this 

worthwhile pastoral and spiritual devotion.  May the intercession of our Blessed Mother, Santa María de 

Guadalupe, grant us the heart and mind of her beloved Son, Jesus. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

+Jaime Soto 

Bishop of Sacramento 
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